October Board Highlights

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share highlights from our October 4th Board meeting:

Celebrate TCA

This month, several fifth and sixth grade students shared their memories which were read during the recent Grandparents Day assemblies at our three elementary schools, when we welcomed over 1600 grandparents, with special performances by every elementary grade level. This is just one of the ways TCA honors and expresses our gratitude for the relationships our students have with their grandparents, and with the elderly in our community.

Board Member News

Mrs. Teri Goin announced that she will be resigning from the Board of Directors, likely in mid-November, due to family and professional commitments. A board appointment committee was formed, with the goal of recommending finalist candidates to the full board at the November 8th meeting. If you are interested in being considered as a candidate to fill Mrs. Goin's open seat, please send an email to our Board Clerk, Mr. Bob Swanson, at swanson@asd20.org by Friday, October 15th.

Education Alliance of Colorado (EAC) News

The Board voted to fund the Education Alliance of Colorado (EAC) at \$4.50 per TCA student. The EAC was formed as a grassroots effort to help parents have their voices heard in legislative decisions regarding school choice and charter schools. If you are interested in learning more about the EAC or would like to sign up to receive emails about their latest efforts, click here. The EAC will also be hosting an informational meeting at TCA North, Room 1102, on October 19th at 6pm.

Safety and Security Update

Mr. Kevin Pacht, Director of Operations, gave an annual update on the safety/security programs and processes at TCA. Safety, security, and health of our students and staff remains our highest priority. Annual campus inspections and assessments have helped us to remain compliant, while validating our current programs, protocols, and efforts. Mr. Pacht also stressed our continual focus on improvement through planning, process development, and training, which leads to increases in our security, safety, and ability to respond during emergency events.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Have a wonderful Fall Break!

Sonya Wittleder Board Secretary

TCA Board of Directors

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA talk2tcaboard@gmail.com

719-484-0091 tcatitans.org